
For the second scholarship, the student’s mother or grandmother must be
a current member of the Connecticut State USBC Association. This scholarship
is from the former Connecticut State Women’s Bowling Association.

Jackson T. Ajello is graduating from Cheshire High School and will be
attending the S.I. Newhouse School of Public Communications at Syracuse
University to study broadcast and digital journalism. Jackson has enjoyed
watching his grandmother participate in bowling for many years. Jackie Ajello
was inducted into the CT Women’s Association Bowling Hall of Fame in 1985.
During his years at Cheshire High School, he was a four-time SCC All-Academic
team member and a Student of the Month. He was a Superintendent’s Award
winner in eighth grade. At Cheshire High School he was also a member of
student government and student senate, which were positions voted on by his
classmates. Since he was a toddler he wanted to attend Syracuse University
and become a sports broadcaster. He participated in the school newspaper,
Rampage, and the school television station, RamTV, and also shadowed
Football Night in America and the Cheshire Herald. He is the Captain of the
Cheshire Varsity Boys Tennis Team and a member of the USTA. He has
participated in community service groups such as Relay for Life, Austin’s Angels,
and the Best Buddies program. Also he volunteered to prepare and maintain the
courts during the Filipek Tournament and worked at the Copper Valley Club as a
tennis assistant for four years. He has taught tennis to a wide range of ages at
Copper Valley, run Olympics under the lights, and cardio tennis.


